DISTRICT VII Zoom Meeting
April 9, 2024

The District Commissioner brought the meeting to order at 7:30 P.M.

MEMBERS PRESENT: District Commissioner, Sect-Treas., Recreation, Coaching, D7PP
Leagues 2,6,7,9,10,1 1,12,13,15,16,18,19,21,23,24

MEMBERS EXCUSED: Rules & Revisions,

MEMBERS ABSENT: Asst. Comm., Leagues 3,5,8,17,20,22,26

GUESTS: Edgar Berumen-CYSA Office

MINUTES: M/S/C To approve the minutes of March 13, 2024 Unanimous

John introduced Edgar Berumen who is a Member Specialist in the CYSA office. Edgar gave us an
insight into his soccer experiences. He is willing to help the D7 Leagues and is looking forward to visiting
in May.

TREASURER: John stated that Rahul should have our Quik Books repaired in May when he visits D7.

REGISTRATION: We have over 17,000 registered players. We are still approximately 6,000 short of our
all time high.

RECREATION: Karl submitted a written report. He included access to the U6 thru U12 rules through
FUNdamental Soccer. He was impressed with the feedback received.

COACHING: Getting prepared for the new season.

REFEREES: John and Pat met with Samantha Moos to discuss entering the participants in the GDF
program into the data base.

D7PP: Ann commented on the status of the playing program.

CUPS: Visalia U. is participating in State Cup. We wish them good luck.




OFFICE: Once again, the office has submitted a list of fines that leagues owe. Please clear as soon as
possible.

COMMISSIONER’S REPORT: John reported that the Cinco De Mayo flyer had been sent out to 600
coaches. We have sufficient fields. He will report the info about participants when he gets the numbers
from Clovis. IMPORTANT, the CYSA AGM will be held virtually on April 21. There were no by-law
changes submitted. Proposal was made to hold District Cup on two Sundays in order not to interfere in
league play. Please submit any league board changes to Linda. Linda and Edgar are working well
together.

OLD BUSINESS: None

NEW BUSINESS: None

GOOD OF THE GAME: Karl thanked Robert Woodley for submitting an article for Karl's Komments.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:01 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,
Gladys Olsen, Secretary




